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GOODWILL MESSAGE FROM FIDUO TO IKUN DAY 2013  

The entire members of FIDUO heartily congratulate Ikun-Ekiti community on 

the occasion of Ikun Day 2013. We are very delighted to identify with this 

noble initiative. We pray that this event will continue to serve as a forum to 

promote the peace, unity and progress of our community. 

We are aware that the proceeds of this year’s Ikun Day would be used towards 

completing the Onikun’s ultra-modern palace project. This is a worthy cause 

indeed. To this end, FIDUO is pleased to donate the sum of one hundred 

thousand Naira (N100,000). 

Finally, FIDUO would like to express its heartfelt condolences to the entire 

people of Ikun-Ekiti on the recent demise of our esteemed monarch, His Royal 

Highness, Oba Adeleye Adebanji Awojobi, the Onikun of Ikun-Ekiti. We pray 

that God would grant us the fortitude and strength to bear this loss. May the soul 

of the departed rest in peace with the Lord. 

We wish you all a happy and prosperous Ikun Day Celebration and New Year! 

 

Sincerely yours, 

Mr. Kunle Fasanu 

FIDUO Executive Secretary  

Dr. Gabriel S. Bomide 

FIDUO President 

December 19, 2013 

 


